
 

 

 

Dear Nursing Facility, 
 
Some providers are receiving an incorrect error message when they try to submit for Post Eligibility 
Treatment of Income (PETI) Prior Authorization Request (PAR), “Data validation failure. PROV 
invalid for FIN payer. Rend PROV invalid for BEN Plan.” 
 
We are aware of this issue and are working on a resolution. 
 
We anticipate that this issue will be resolved by Friday, June 30, 2023 prior to the next financial 
cycle. Additional information will be provided when available. We apologize for the inconvenience. 

 
Thank you,  

Department of Health Care Policy & Financing  


